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The road giving access to the quarry is now being formed at the back of the terraced houses. It then goes uphill onto the next board to pass the chapel and churchyard. Presumably there is consultation between the minister and the quarry foreman to ensure there are no explosions during chapel services!
Meetings up to Monday 24th September 2012
Having weekly meetings appears to have resulted in lower attendances and not having a full complement means that some decisions have to be postponed until the next meeting. Such was the case on the 14th when Barry and Rowland decided we should motorise the points in the fiddle yard and began marking the board where point motor access would be required. They had reached the conclusion the it would be better to install the point motors from below – digging out troughs in the polystyrene to accommodate them. As the majority of members were not present however, they deferred a final decision until the following meeting. The rest of us agreed to motorising the points but someone mentioned the fairly new PECO side mounted point motors might be an easier option.
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As Ian is looking for a motorising solution to a couple of failed rod operated points on both “Coed Helen” and “Port Solvite”, he said he would order a couple and we could try them on Bryn-y-Mor at the next meeting. If they proved unsatisfactory, Ian would use them on one of his layouts or the “Cragmill Steam Centre” modules. If they are OK, Ian will order some more with the cost coming out of group funds.

The point motors duly arrived the following Thursday and one is shown on the right. They are NOT suitable for use with Code 55 turnouts but are OK with any radius of Code 80 turnouts but preferably fixed to the ‘straight’ side of the point. They cannot be used with single slips, double slips or three way points. Note that they are built with ‘00’ in mind and look fairly chunky. The lead is 11 inches long and the wires are single strand, colouring is red and black for direction and green for common. 


Ian tried fitting one to a “Cragmill Steam Centre” module but you can see from the photographs that it was not an easy fit and the instructions say, “To work efficiently, the point motor and turnout need to be firmly fixed together”.
You can see the size of the motor compared with an N Gauge coach in the photograph to the left. Note that the fixing lugs of the motor are supposed to fit in between the sleepers of the turnout however this results in the loop from the motor not directly aligning with the pip on the tie bar. The size of the motor meant Ian had to take down the fencing and the motor would still benefit from being hidden.


A comparison of the two point motors and their protruding loops. The side mounted motor’s loop is slightly higher than that of the turnout mounting plate.
So we’ll see on Monday whether it is worth investing in these motors.
The Wrexham Show on November 3rd will now only have two NGS layouts – “Abbotsford” by Robin Fox of the Chester “A” Group and “Nevilleston” by the North Wales Area Group.

Following a query raised at the North Wales Group about Group membership details, Ian found that many of their newer members had not completed Group Membership Application Forms. These forms not only remind group members that they must be members of the N Gauge Society to be part of the group; they also cover the Data Protection Act issue of storing members’ details on computer. As you may have guessed, when checking through the file of membership application forms, Ian noticed that the Chester Group forms were also incomplete (this will be addressed at the Dodleston meeting) and there were NO forms completed for the Wrexham Area Group. So please find attached a Prospectus/Application form for completion and handing or posting to Ian by the end of October. Thank you.
Meetings on Mondays weekly from 7ish at Percy Road, Wrexham
























